

# ELTON PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER DREAM TEAM

Email: admin@elton.cheshire.sch.uk

Friday 8th January 2016

Visit: www.elton.cheshire.sch.uk

#### DATES FOR YOUR DIARY



Y3 & 5 Swimming starts: 14th January

After school clubs start : W/C 18th January

#### LETTERS HOME

Swimming Letters: Year 3 &5 After School Clubs : All Romeo and Juliet: Year 6

Conway information meeting: Year 4



# ATTENDANCE NOTICE

In December, our attendance dropped to 91.47%, which is a decrease of 2.56% from November (The government threshold for attendance is 95%) and we had over 60 instances where pupils were late for morning registration. We are monitoring all lateness and working with the Education Welfare Officer to contact parents whose children are persistently late. Please can I urge all parents to work with us to ensure children are on time for school each morning and we'd like to thank those parents who bring their children to school on time, every day.

In the event you need to keep your child off school, please contact school on the day of the first absence and provide an explanation. Our contact number is 01244 981170 and we have an option for you to leave a message on our voicemail if no-one is available.

### MAD SCIENCE



On Tuesday the children had a wonderful time learning all about science with an assembly by "Mad Science", photos can be seen on the school twitter account and will be updated next week on the website.

# STAY AND PLAY



Every Tuesday afternoon between 1.15 and 2.45pm Elton children's centre have stay and play sessions. This Tuesday is "Play Dough Fun", if your child is aged between 0-4 years., please come along and have some fun.

## FAMILY ON A BUDGET



From 11th January to 8th February Elton children's centre are holding a family cookery on a budget course. It runs for 5 weeks from 12:45pm to 2:45pm, a crèche is available. Please call 0151 338 2227 to book your place.

# APPLYING FOR A SCHOOL PLACE - RECEPTION 2016



If your child is born between 1st September 2011 and 31st August 2012, applications can be submitted for a school place in Reception 2016. Applications can be made by visiting www.cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk/admissions or you can call the central admissions team on 0300 123 7039. Please note, the closing date for all primary school applications is 15th January 2016, thank you.



# STAR OF THE WEEK



This week's Star of the week is for "Great first week back" and we would like to say congratulations to the following children:

Nurs:

Whole Class

Rec:

Jack

Year 1: Jake

Year 2: Johnny Year 3: Filzer Year 4: Kyle Year 5: Oliver

Year 6: Izzy

#### CELEBRATE



We would like to wish Adam Y6 and Brandon Y4 a very happy birthday. We hope you BIRTHDAY all have a wonderful day.

LUNCH MENU NEXT WEEK IS - WEEK 2